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Progress Report:

The workgroup met last on May 29, 2012 and has two remaining meetings scheduled on June 6th and June 14th.

We continue to review and analyze data from two major sources, the Urban Institute 990 data base and independent audits submitted to OPM.  Of the 101 agency random sample utilized in 2011 for the Commission report only 86 appear to remain in contract with the state. We are now researching what happened to the 15 that did not submit audits last year. Among the 86 remaining there was slight improvement in the defensive interval and the savings ratio from the previous year while the operating reserve declined and the debt ratio increased.  When we align this with data from the Urban Institute it demonstrates the financial fragility of the non-profit sector.  Urban Institute data shows CT as the 7th worse state in the nation when it comes to state contracts covering full cost of contracted services. In addition, 73% of non-profit agencies in CT with budgets of $1 Million or more are in deficit compared with 40% nationally. We consider this a very serious matter.

Analysis of the HUSKY data was delayed due to the crises at DSS caused by the systems failure in their electronic records system last week.

Much time was spent at our last meeting reviewing and refining 14 recommendations resulting from concerns expressed by non-profit agencies through their trade associations. Principal among the draft recommendations is: The state must develop a long term funding plan to increase grant amounts and fee for service rates. In fiscal years with flat funding, a calculation will be completed to project the reduction in present value for each program and a commensurate service reduction plan will be submitted by the contractor to the state agency for approval.   These recommendations will continue to be refined at our next meeting along with residual recommendations from the 2010 Commission and modifications to cost standards recommended in 2006 by the CT Non Profit Human Service Cabinet. 

In addition we will make recommendations for some improvement in standardizing rate setting methodologies and cost determination where possible. 

Our next meeting is June 6, 2012.       
